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INFORMATION RELEASE 
 

 

Subject: Suspicious Circumstance             Date: Friday, August 06, 2010  

  

From: Sgt Steve D. Hernandez                   Case or Incident # 100806-003 

 

Summary: 

 

On 08/06/2010, at approximately 2:00 am, the Juneau Police Department’s Dispatch 

Center received a call from a juvenile female.  The juvenile, who had a heavy British 

accent, was reporting that she had been kidnapped by an unknown male, dropped 

off alone at an unknown parking lot in Juneau, and given some unknown drug 

which was making her dizzy.   

 

The juvenile provided information that her first name was Abby and her last name 

was possibly MCKENZIE.  She said she was 10 years old.  She said her parents 

names were John and Emma.  She said she lived in Juneau, in particular the 

“Valley”.   

 

The juvenile gave a number to the phone she was calling from which later came 

back belonging to a location in Surrey, British Columbia.  She disconnected the call 

to dispatch and did not telephone back.  When the dispatchers tried to call the 

number, it went directly to a voice mailbox. 

 

JPD Officers searched all possible areas in the city, which were similar to what the 

juvenile said she was looking at.  No contact was made.   

 

Contact was also made with RCMP in the Surrey, BC area.  They were apprised of 

the situation and said they would also look into the incident.   

 

If anyone has information concerning this case, they are encouraged to call JPD at 

586-0600.  


